

            
                 BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

   Wednesday, November 28, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Public Hearing: 
The Board of Selectman opposed 3 to 2 on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to change the 175percent of keeping the commercial taxes at 175 percent, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Vice Chairman Van Dam, Selectman Greenfield and Selectman Kessler all opposed the above motion. 

The Board of Selectmen voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open public hearing  for the purpose of discussing the various options available to the Town concerning the so called FY13 Classification of Real and Personal Property according to its use and the possible adoption of local levy percentages among the various classification, seconded by Selectman Van Dam
Members Chairman Malagrifa, Vice Chair, Van Dam, Selectman Greenfield, Selectman Kessler and Selectman Sullivan took a roll call.  

Open discussion by the following members of the Board.

· Selectman Sullivan spoke on other communities that have a level tax rate. Selectman Sullivan discussed the tax shift that occurred eight years ago. 
· Selectman Sullivan informed the Board that she hears weekly at the Rotary Meetings that business owners feel the Town is sticking it to them.

· Selectman Sullivan proposed the five percent decrease for Business owners would be a small but meaningful gesture, 

· Selectman Sullivan. Selectman Sullivan tried unsuccessfully to change the burden off of the business owners. 
· Selectman Malagrifa stated that changing the tax rate for business would send a positive signal to business owners and create a strong business environment in Town. 
· Selectman Van Dam inquired about the proceeds from the movie project.
· Selectman Greenfield could not at this time support a long-term reduction for business owners for the next ten years. 
The Board of Selectman Sullivan voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to close public hearing on the FY13 Classification of Real and Personal Property, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  

Members Chairman Malagrifa, Vice Chair, Van Dam, Selectman Greenfield, Selectman Kessler and Selectman Sullivan took a roll call.  

Presentation: 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator presented the 2014 Financial Forecast to the Board of Selectmen, Finance Committee and the Community. 
The following was discussed:

· Current economic recovery.

· State Aid.

· Health Insurance cost.

· Creation of a Long term Capital plan.

· State and Federal funding to help with sewer and storm water infrastructure. 

· Increase in building permit fees. 

· Nahant Tuition in FY2014-$1,135,600.
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to authorize  Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator for the Town of Swampscott to  sign the Community Incentive Grant application on  behalf of the Town of Swampscott., seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to authorize Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator for the Town of Swampscott to sign the MSBA Feasibility Study Agreement on behalf of the Town of Swampscott, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from the JCC of the North Shore to run their 13th annual triathlon by the Sea event on Sunday, May 19, 2013 from 8AM-11AM, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from Chabad of the North Shore, 44 Burrill Street to run a 5K Race to be held on Sunday, December 9, 2012 starting at 10am and ending at approximately 12Noon, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve an invoice for Marc Miller, Esquire in the amount of $3,220.00 for services through October 31, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $2,082.16, for services through October 31, 2012, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a livery/ taxi permit/ license for Issam El Bouziani, 3 Elmwood Terrace, Swampscott, Mass, pending approval from the Building Department, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve the ownership of the War Memorial Monument to Town, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
New and Old Business:
Selectman Sullivan asked for an update regarding the Eiuv Net that will be placed in Town.

Selectman Van Dam spoke on a need for a Zoning By Law change. 
Resident Comment: 
· Resident Mr. Dan Corbett questioned the removal of trees on the Greenwood Avenue property, Mr. Younger will respond. 
Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Time frame for Lobbyist was discussed and a grant availability in the amount of ten thousand to hire a lobbyist was discussed. 
· Mr. Younger has met with four lobbyists. 
· Meeting on December 5, 2012 at Lynn City Hall on Chapter 90 Funding was discussed with Thomas Younger, Town Administrator who would like to ask the public what they would like to use the transportation funds for. 
Selectmen’s Time: 

 Selectman Kessler spoke on the crosswalks from the Lynn line into Swampscott that have not been painted and questioned why the utility company is not doing the painting.  Selectman Kessler informed the community that the Harbor Master Boat has been wrapped for the season. Selectman Kessler questioned why after meeting with the schools at the field house they have not gotten back in touch. Selectman Kessler touched based on a letter he recived from a resident concerned about an communications antenna and the concerns possibly with lead. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to adjourn meeting at 9:30PM seconded by Selectman Kessler.    
Attest: 
Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

